Kromhout, Elizabeth

From: Kromhout, Elizabeth

Sent: Thursday, July 16, 2015 2:03 PM

To: Lubozynski, Tom; Roberts, Mark

Cc: Jennifer Stirk; Junos Reed; Leonard Marion; Catches, John; Wang, Handi; Rainey, Allen;
Rush, Kim; Dilmore, Cory

Subject: RE: Volusia County - Tomoka Farms Road Landfill - 2015 Semiannual GW Monitoring

Event - Surface Water Notification

All -

The Department acknowledges the request to remove SW-1 as a surface water monitoring point submitted on July 9,
2015. The last request for removal of this sampling point (Class Ill Operation permit renewal dated 6/20/2014) resulted
in the change from a compliance monitoring point to a background monitoring point. The change to SW-1 was done in
order to observe what is coming in from off-site, and in this case, to observe the influence of the nearby highway (I-4). At
this time, SW-1 will be kept as a background monitoring point for observation purposes only, especially with the newest
results (May 2015 Semiannual Groundwater and Sampling and Monitoring Event) showing an increase in lead and
mercury following the changes made to the pond by FDOT.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you,

El Kromhout, P.G.

FDEP Permitting & Compliance Assistance Program
2600 Blair Stone Road, MS4565

Tallahassee, FL 32399

(850) 245-8744
Elizabeth.kromhout@dep.state.fl.us

From: Lubozynski, Tom

Sent: Friday, July 10, 2015 12:27 PM

To: Roberts, Mark; Kromhout, Elizabeth

Cc: Jennifer Stirk; Junos Reed; Leonard Marion; Catches, John; Wang, Handi; Rainey, Allen; Lubozynski, Tom; Rush, Kim;
Dilmore, Cory

Subject: RE: Volusia County - Tomoka Farms Road Landfill - 2015 Semiannual GW Monitoring Event - Surface Water
Notification

TO: Mark —Thank you for the submittal. Since Marjorie Heidorn has retired requests to change the water quality
monitoring plan at a Class | landfill will be handled by the Solid Waste section at the division of Waste Management. |

am forwarding your request to them.

TO: El - For your decision. | have placed the attachment into oculus.



Tom

From: Roberts, Mark [mailto:Mark.Roberts@hdrinc.com]

Sent: Friday, July 10, 2015 10:11 AM

To: Lubozynski, Tom

Cc: Jennifer Stirk; Junos Reed; Leonard Marion; Catches, John; Wang, Handi

Subject: Volusia County - Tomoka Farms Road Landfill - 2015 Semiannual GW Monitoring Event - Surface Water
Notification

Tom,

Please see the attached notification letter in regards to a recent semiannual monitoring event. We look forward to
hearing back from you on this subject.

Thanks, Mark

Mark Roberts, PE
Vice President, Senior Professional Associate

HDR

200 W. Forsyth Street, Suite 800
Jacksonville, FL 32202

D 904.598.8979 M 904.234.0272
mark.roberts@hdrinc.com

hdrinc.com/follow-us



